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Term 1, Week 11 8 April 2022 

Term 2 

Week Date Event Time 

1 Monday 25 April 2022 ANZAC Day All Day 

1 Tuesday 26 April 2022 Staff Development Day All Day 

1 Wednesday 27 April 2022 Students Return  

1 Friday 29 April 2022 Basketball Morning 

2 Wednesday 4 May 2022 Cross Country  

Up Coming Events 

Website: www.telegrappt-p.schools.nsw.edu.au Facebook: facebook.com/@TelegraphPointPS 

http://www.telegrappt-p.schools.nsw.edu.au


“One small positive thought in the morning can  

change your whole day.” 

- Unknown 

ANZAC Day 
On Thursday we acknowledged ANZAC Day with a small assembly run by our Parliamentarians. Thank 
you to Greg Cavanagh from Wauchope RSL who attended our assembly and brought some military arti-
facts to share with our students. Greg’s presentation was highly engaging and all students thoroughly 
enjoyed the opportunity to learn about different equipment utilised since WWI by Australian military per-
sonnel. 

Easter Hat Parade 
We also celebrated Easter on Thursday with the Easter Hat Parade. This was a great opportunity to in-
vite parents and community members into our school to watch the parade and participate in a whole 
school chicken dance! The students did a wonderful job designing and building their Easter hats. Thank 
you to Miss Walton for organising this wonderful event. 

Morning tea with the Principal 
On Tuesday we acknowledged six students for their safe behaviour during Term 1 by inviting them to 
share morning tea with the Principal! We enjoyed sweet and savoury treats in the office together and 
even sang “Happy Birthday” to Mrs Johnston! It was a delightful time spent celebrating our wonderful stu-
dents at Telegraph Point Public School and a wonderful new tradition that we will continue to enjoy each 
term. In Term 2 teachers will be looking out for one student from their class who exemplifies ‘respectful’ 
to share morning tea with the Principal. 

Teachers have also selected one student from their class to receive a postcard from the Principal 
throughout the holidays in acknowledgement of safe, respectful behaviour and doing their personal best 
throughout Term 1. Keep an eye on your mailbox! 

Farewell Ms Hoelzl (for now!) 
Ms Anna Hoelzl and her family will welcome their first child into the world during the school holidays, and 
as such she will not be returning to Telegraph Point Public School next term. We are thrilled for Ms 
Hoelzl and her family embarking on this exciting journey and on behalf of the students, staff and commu-
nity of Telegraph Point I wish her all the best. We look forward to welcoming her back at the conclusion 
of her maternity leave. 

Premier’s Reading Challenge 
We will be participating in the Premier’s Reading Challenge this year, and I strongly encourage all stu-
dents to get involved. Classroom teachers will be supporting all students to enter book titles in the hope 
that all Telegraph Point Public School students can complete the challenge this year. 

The Challenge aims to encourage a love of reading for leisure and pleasure in students, and to enable 
them to experience quality literature. It is not a competition but a challenge to each student to read, to 
read more and to read more widely. The Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) is open to all NSW stu-
dents in Kindergarten to Year 10, in government, independent, Catholic and home schools. 

2022 Challenge dates 

Challenge opens: Monday 28 February 2022 

Challenge closes for student entries: Friday 19 August 2022 

 

Principals Report 



Holidays 
As we begin the Easter holidays I would like to acknowledge the diligent work and effort of all members of 
our community through yet another unprecedented term filled with Rapid Antigen Testing, shifting COVID-
19 restrictions and guidelines, and a continuation of extreme weather. Thankyou to our parents for their 
patience and support navigating RATs, isolation periods, accessing remote learning resources and for 
keeping our entire school community safe by keeping children with potential COVID-19 symptoms at 
home. We are so proud of the students who have persevered through these challenging, accessing learn-
ing from home and enduring time away from their friends and teachers while they were unwell or house-
hold contacts. We are all exceptionally fortunate to have Mrs Johnston and Mrs Murray in the administra-
tion office who keep the school running smoothly even with the additional tasks of 

managing and distributing RATs and managing complex attendance and communication each day. Final-
ly, thank you to our teachers. Throughout the disruptions of the term that COVID-19 and extreme weather 
has presented, our teachers continue to put their students first, modelling great resilience under stress. 
Their commitment has ensured that all students continue to access high quality learning and are support-
ed through disruption and change. 

Please have a safe and restful holiday. We look forward to seeing students on Wednesday 27 April when 
school returns for Term2. 

Duncan Adams 

Principal 

Thank you to everyone who attended the AGM and General meeting. A big welcome to new member Kylie 

Ostler, it is great to have you join the team. 

AGM results: 

President: Mary Cas 

Vice President: Bianca Kahler 

Vice President: Caleb Meyer-Gleaves 

Secretary: Lauren Meyer-Gleaves 

Treasurer: Leanne Gates 

Canteen Manager: Clare Kennedy 

We are looking at forming a Fundraising Sub-committee and we would like to hear from anyone who is 

interested. Please become a member and join us at the next meeting. 

General Meeting 

It was lovely to have the P&C meeting at school, we discussed a lot of topics, some of which are: 

P&C donating a commemorative feature e.g. Plaque, totem or mural for the March 2021 flood, research is 

underway and we will be seeking input from the school community. 

The reopening of canteen in Term 2 and the new menu. 

A disco to celebrate the completion of the school rebuild (this event will NOT be a fundraiser) P&C will  

provide food and drink at no cost to families. Confirmation of this event will be communicated in upcoming 

newsletters. 

 

P&C Report 



Easter Hat Parade 

With plans for canteen to open some time in Term 2 we will be needing volunteers. If you would like to vol-

unteer in the canteen please email your details and available times (for Thursdays) to 

telegraphpoint.pandc@gmail.com so we can work on a roster and organise a training session. You will  

need to provide a copy of Working with Children Check (paid or volunteer/unpaid) to the school office. Al-

so you will be required to fill out a declaration for child related work - specified volunteers and child related 

contractors form and a WHS local level induction form which you can get from the school office.  

Thank you to everyone for your support and understanding during COVID-19 restrictions and school re-

build, together we can make it through anything. We hope everyone has a happy and safe Easter and 

school holiday (hard to believe term one is already over!) 

Next meeting will be advertised in the newsletter next term. 

Mary Cas 

P&C President  





Assembly Award Recipients - Term 1 Week 9 & 10 

class safe respectful personal best teacher 

K - Red Claire Q Rosie H Summah F Nate P 

1/2 - Blue Immity F Petra B Liam T Karam N 

1/2 - Teal Braxton B Shivarnnie A James O William M 

3/4 - Green Sophia M Grace B Rachel L Tex H 

4/5 - Purple Lacinda M Mae S Joshua B Xavier B 

5/6 - Lime     

class safe respectful personal best teacher 

K - Red Leo C Lachlan W Isla B Archie S 

1/2 - Blue Lainey S Xander P Hunter J Lucy C 

1/2 - Teal Ryan H Tom K Riley W Jacinta C 

3/4 - Green Donovan F Rachel L Connor Q  

4/5 - Purple     

5/6 - Lime     





Class Report - 4/5 Purple 

4/5 Purple have been comparing the Amazon Rain-

forest to rainforests here in Australia. We have creat-

ed quadrant artwork focusing on Amazon Rainforest 

animals; written a story opening set in the Amazon 

Rainforest; written an informative poster about the 

four layers of the Amazon Rainforest.   



Q. What is something that makes you smile? 

A.  Strawberries because I love them. 

Q. If you could meet someone famous, who would it be? 

A.  The Australian tennis player Ash Barty. 

Q. If you were a potato how would you like to be cooked? 

A.  Fried Potato. 

Lucy C - 1/2B 

Q. What is something that makes you smile? 

A.  Beautiful sunny days. 

Q. If you could meet someone famous, who would it be? 

A.   Jason Derulo who sings Savage Love. 

Q. If you were a potato how would you like to be cooked? 

A.  Hot chips 

Stella B - 1/2B 

Q. What is something that makes you smile? 

A.  Eating sour foods. 

Q. If you could meet someone famous, who would it be? 

A.  The singer Justin Bieber. 

Q. If you were a potato how would you like to be cooked? 

A.  Hot chips 

Immity F - 1/2B 



Q. What is something that makes you smile? 

A.  Having and going to birthday parties. 

Q. If you could meet someone famous, who would it be? 

A.  Kristen Bell who is the voice of Anna in Frozen. 

Q. If you were a potato how would you like to be cooked? 

A.  In a pan. 

Lainey S - 1/2B 

Q. What is something that makes you smile? 

A.  Playing with puppies. 

Q. If you could meet someone famous, who would it be? 

A.  Some of the characters from Teen Beach. 

Q. If you were a potato how would you like to be cooked? 

A.  In boiling hot water so I can float like I am in a spa. 

Evie P - 1/2B 

Q. What is something that makes you smile? 

A.  My dad. 

Q. If you could meet someone famous, who would it be? 

A.  The singer Pink. 

Q. If you were a potato how would you like to be cooked? 

A.  In oil so I can jump up and down. 

Mack C - 1/2B 







Basket Ball Holiday Camps 

Tuesday 12th April - 3x3 Basketball 
Camp 

Time: 9:30am - 2:30pm  

Location: Port Macquarie Indoor Stadium 

Cost: $55 

Click here to register 

Basket Ball Holiday Camps 

Wednesday 30th April - Upskill Camp 

Time: 9:30am - 2:30pm  

Location: Port Macquarie Indoor Stadium 

Cost: $55 

Click here to register 

https://www.3x3hustle.com/event/north-coast-basketball-3x3-street-hustle-junior-combine-under-15-ages/
https://northcoastbasketball.com.au/product/port-macquarie-holiday-skills-camp-13-under-20th-april/



